



Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Thunder Bay Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. ("TBHEDI") 2011 IRM3 Distribution Rate Application

Board File No. EB-2010-0115

In accordance with the direction received from the Ontario Energy Board ("OEB"), TBHEDI has reviewed the Decision and Order issued on March 28, 2011 and the draft Tariff of Rates and Charges for rates effective May 1, 2011.

TBHEDI confirms the completeness and accuracy of the draft Tariff of Rates and Charges and respectfully requests the OEB to issue this as the final Tariff of Rates and Charges effective May 1, 2011 except for the following item:

 On page 7 of 11 of the draft Tariff of Rates and Charges issued by the OEB on March 28, 2011, the distribution volumetric rate for sentinel lighting customers should be \$5.1511/kW and not \$5.1418/kW.

TBHEDI has filed this letter through the OEB's RESS on-line filing system and has sent two (2) paper copies via courier.

Should you require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Yours truly.

Cindy Speziale, CA Vice President, Finance

cc: Robert Mace, President, Thunder Bay Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc.

Michael Buonaguro, Counsel for Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition (VECC)

Roger Higgin, Econalysis Consulting Services (VECC Consultant)

Wayne McNally, School Energy Coalition (SEC) Coordinator

Jay Shepherd, Counsel for SEC